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Dear Parents / Carers,   

We are nearing the end of Summer Term 1. Although this has been a short 

term of only 5 weeks, it has indeed been a very busy term.  We have started a 

new cohort of Parent Learning classes. These classes are a huge success with 

many parents wanting to participate. The classes are now full and we hope to 

continue the learning for parents during the next academic year.    

Many positive changes are happening with in our school environment and the 

building work is progressing at a pace where it has become necessary for the 

Nursery to close earlier than expected, this is due to health and safety factors. 

The last day for Nursery will be on  Friday 26th June 2015 and when we    

return in September all the Early Years will be housed in the main school 

building. 

Well done to our Yr. 6 children on completing their SATôs test this week. I'm 

sure all the hard work that the pupils, parents and staff have put in will be  

evidenced in their results. 

All year groups have been learning about different faiths this term. They have 

been able to identify similarities in faith and visit different places of worship.  

As I walk around the school I am please to see pupils looking very smart in their correct school uniform and 

that pupils are adhering to the school policy on hairstyles and footwear. This all creates a positive attitude to 

learning and ensuring that our school reputation is upheld. 

Parents have talent took place on Wednesday 1st April 2015 and was a huge success. Children from Yr 1 to 

Yr 6 enjoyed a spectacular show by our parents. Aabanôs  mum performed a traditional Indian Dance and 

Brian & Brendanôs mum read a story to the children and has 

kindly donated copies of her published book to the school, 

which will be appearing in our Key Stage 2 classes. Thank you 

to the parents who took part and a special well done to Lemuel 

and Anacletoôs mum, Miaôs mum and Kehinde, Oreoluwa and 

Taiwoôs mum who won with their fantastic African dancing. 

This was a great afternoon enjoyed by all. We hope that next 

yearôs show will be as successful.    
Ms Choppy 
Head Teacher 
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Parents Coffee Morning 

 
Our next Parents Coffee Morning will take place on Thursday 4th  

June at 9am. Ms Choppy will be discussing the developing build-

ing work and showing you the plans for the playground.  Come 

and join in whilst enjoying refreshments that are laid on for you. 

 

Please also remember that your  opinion  counts  -  If you would 

like to share your thoughts and the positive impact that our school 

is having on your children / family, then please log onto Parents 

View.  This  is a website created by Ofsted and they like to know 

when we are doing a good job.   Or alternatively please visit our 

School website and under parents information there is a link to 

Parents View. 

Your  opinion counts and we would like to hear it! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Lunch Times 

 

All children must be in their class line at 8.50am 

Lunch time for Reception, Yr1 and Yr2 is at 

11.50amð12.40. 

Lunch time for Yr. 3 & Yr. 4 is at 12.20pm-1.10pm 

Lunch time for Yr. 5 & Yr. 6 is at 12.30pmð

1.20pm 

School finishes at 3.20pm. 

 
Visiting different 

places of faith 
 

On the 6th May       

Reception visited 

Manor Park Method-

ist church. Children 

were able to describe 

some similarities and 

differences between 

Christianôs special 

place of worship and their special place. Children were       

also able to recognise some key features of the church and 

understand why these features are important  to Christians.  

Enabling Enterprise Project 

 

On the 7th May fifteen children from Years  3 and 4 

were chosen to represent our school for the Enabling 

Enterprise Project at Baker & Mckenzie law firm. 

During the course of the day, the children took part in 

a selection of activities.  

They were given a tour of the huge law firm and were 

introduced to different professionals who work there such as; 

Solicitors, Paralegals and legal Secretaries. They had the  

opportunity to quiz these professionals about their job and 

took part in a trial where they were either on the        prose-

cution or the defendantôs side. Each team were judged at the 

end by Solicitors on who were the best presenters of the evi-

dence they collected. Overall, children were able to develop 

skills in the following areas: teamwork, speaking and listen-

ing, imagination,  problem solving, being creative and shar-

ing ideas.  
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Mini Tennis Competition 
Eight children from Years 3 and 

4 took part in a tennis  

competition on 30th April 2015 

at Cumberland School. 

Our children were competing 

with schools from all over the 

borough. They worked really 

hard to remember the rules of 

tennis and did a good job when 

it came to playing an opponent. 

We didnôt make it into the finals, however they en-

joyed the experience and this has given them determi-

nation to practice and play tennis more often. 

 

The Science Museum  
Year 1 children visited the Science Museum in 

South Kensington as an introduction to our new 

topic 'What is it made of?' 

Children looked at the �0�D�W�H�U�L�D�O�V���*�D�O�O�H�U�\ and 

spent some time in the �K�D�Q�G�V-�R�Q���
�*�D�U�G�H�Q�
      

section exploring what materials are best for 

sound, reflection, structure, floating and 

strength. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We also had time to revisit part of last term's 

�
�7�L�P�H���7�U�D�Y�H�O�O�H�U�V�
 topic by taking a walk through 

the 'Space' Exhibition to look at some artefactôs 

relating to the Moon Landing in 1969. They had 

a fantastic day out and the children were really 

excited to continue their learning about  

materials back at school.  
 

Special Lunch  
Behaviour in our school is constantly improving. 

We are very proud to say that term after term we 

are seeing less behaviour incidents. School rules 

are being kept and followed by pupils and this is 

contributing to our school being a happy and safe 

place for teaching and learning.  Pupils are aware 

that if they enter RED they are not only letting 

themselves down but also their whole class. This 

has had a positive effect on the choices children 

are making.  

Pupils with constant outstanding behaviour are 

rewarded with a special lunch with Ms Choppy. 

Well done to Fahim, Ajlal, Maruf, Marija, 

Bushra and Kahina who were invited this week 

to lunch with Ms Choppy. 

Walk to School Wednesday  
Every Wednesday we 

will be asking the chil-

dren if they have 

walked to school. The 

class with the highest 

percentage will be 

granted a reward.  

Walking to school can 

help your child build  

independence, road 

safety and social skills. 

Replacing car journeys 

to �V�F�K�R�R�O with �Z�D�O�N�L�Q�J or bicycling is a good way 

of keeping healthy and active; it can also reduce 

congestion and air-polluting emissions as well. 

Research has showed that this is where parents find 

out the most about their childôs life.  

Therefore, we would like to encourage and reward 

the children that walk to school.�� 


